The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, May 28, 2013 at 6:00 P.M.
at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly “Work Session” meeting with
Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and McCard present. Staff present were Mary
J. Wynn, Manager, Latrice Wilson, Clerk and John Holland, Attorney. Others present were Ben
Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Marie Hudgins, Katelyn Ireland, Mike Geoghagan, Jason
Lawson, E-911/EMA Director, Mike Mastrario, Zoning Inspector/Building, Tim Wiggins,
Building Maintenance, Jim Ward and Tommy CarMichael.

Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

There was a consensus of the board to add item # 7, Tommy Carmichael to discuss a tag
reader for Sheriff Department.

Commissioner Hudgins gave the invocation.

Commissioners discussed rezoning application for map amendment /special exception
request for food processing plant in agriculture zone. Mike Mastrario, Zoning Administrator,
presented a special exception application for a kindered food operation plant on a 10 acre plat of
land which is a part of a 192 acre farm located on Wardlow Road. Mr. Mastrario also stated the
Greater Turner Planning Advisory Commission has reviewed the application and recommended
approval at their level.

Commissioners discussed bids for Janitorial Cleaning Service. Deadline for bids was
May 23, 2013 at 2:00 P.M. Four (4) bids were submitted: Tammy Lassiter at $33,800.00, Teresa
Ward at $30,000.00, C & C Janitorial at $29,900.00 and Darby Brewer at $29,800.00.

Commissioners discussed changing waiting period on medical insurance coverage from a
90 waiting period to a 60 day waiting period in order to be in compliance with the new health
care reform act effective January 2014.

Commissioners discussed surplus property.

Jason Lawson, E-911 Director, presented to the Commissioners new security policies he
has implemented into his department regarding the use of computers and other equipment.

Commissioner discussed board appointment for Turner County Airport Authority.
Commissioner Hall stated a form needed to be completed in order for a board member to be
considered on any board.

Tommy CarMichael met with the Board to discuss the possibility of purchasing a tag
reader for Turner County Sheriff Department.

Motion by Burgess seconded by Hudgins to adjourn the meeting at 6:39 P.M.

Sam McCard, Chairman

Attest:
Latrice Wilson, Clerk




